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Madam President, 
Let me first declare my interests on this subject. Since I have indicated my intention not to seek for re-election upon the expiry of the current term, I suppose I can be fairly objective with this discussion.
We basically discussed this issue last week. Most of the arguments about a direct election in 2012 for the Chief Executive apply equally to the Legislative Council.
In particular, we have to accept that any reform will be subject to the

approval of the Central People's Government. 

However, the debate about the future development of the Legislative Council is largely about one issue - and that is the functional constituencies. 
Many people in favour of universal suffrage see the functional constituencies as a bad thing ― something we have to get rid of. But other people, including perhaps senior leaders in Beijing, see them as important - something we need to keep for some time. 

I believe it is possible to overcome this difference.
It all comes down to the following question…
Should the community serve the functional constituencies? Or should the functional constituencies serve the community?
At the moment, we sometimes see representatives of functional constituencies arguing or voting for things that are probably against the interests of Hong Kong. They put their own sector's interests first.
It is impossible to defend a system that encourages legislators to do that. 

But there are alternatives. For example, the functional constituencies could nominate candidates. Then a broader electorate - maybe all registered voters - could choose among them.
The winner in each functional constituency would be a full-time legislator, with a broad mandate.
He or she would bring technical, business or professional expertise into this Council. And, if they wanted to keep their seat, they would use that for the good of the community. In other words, we would see functional constituencies putting something in for everyone, not just trying to take something out for vested interests.
Dedicated pro-democrats will argue that this is not a 100-percent pure universal suffrage. And they are right. But it could be the best chance we have to make real progress in 2012.

Madam President, I cannot be sure about this, but I think such an approach would attract interest and support among open-minded people across the community.

And by the way, in the debate last week on this similar subject, I spoke before Ms Emily LAU, and I am glad I have a chance to speak after her today and have a chance to get all my points out. Thank you.

